डॉ. भीमराव अम्बेडकर विधि विश्वविद्यालय, जयपुर

Dr. Bhimrao Ambedkar Law University, Jaipur



No. ALU/VCS/2020-21/18 Date: 25th November, 2020

(A Govt. State University of Rajasthan, established by an Act No. 6 of 2019)

Dr. Dev Swarup Vice Chancellor

Former Additional Secretary, University Grants Commission Former Vice Chancellor, University of Rajasthan

> All Students of LL.M. (One Year) First Batch Dr. Bhimrao Ambedkar Law University Jaipur.

Dear Students,

Welcome to the Ambedkar Law University, Jaipur, Rajasthan!

It is a great pleasure to welcome you, our first batch of students at this dynamic new institution which is being shaped to incorporate the latest practices in modern education with the values of the Indian educational tradition. The L.L.M. programme being offered by us is intended to be the perfect link between tradition and contemporary trends in Law Education, between cultivating quality human resource and meeting the needs of employability.

I believe that the University holds a special responsibility towards its students to facilitate the highest standards of teaching-learning and research. In today's globalised world the University and its students must be competitive and strive for international recognition. For this we have introduced a contemporary course curriculum and we will ensure the highest quality standards in our teaching-mentoring. We hope to orient, train and mentor you towards achieving excellence in academics. Contemporary professional life is highly competitive and to reach the heights of your chosen career you will need to work hard to acquire excellence and proficiency in diverse skills. I encourage you to be open to new ideas, experiences, and directions in the coming year so that you can go on to achieve professional excellence in the future. You must first seek clarity about your life goals, work systematically to achieve them, and go on to lead a life of purpose and distinction.

You – the students - are the most important part of a university. Your commitment is needed not only in classrooms and in learning activities, but in student democracy, cocurricular activities and public debate. You must prepare yourself to tackle the difficult and complex challenges ahead. The Covid-19 pandemic has taught us some harsh lessons and demonstrated how drastically the world can change. The coming decade will be a time of great socio-economic upheaval for which you must prepare. The University's goal is to provide you with both the skills and courage to tackle any unforeseen challenges and global issues. I call upon you to strive to become forces for change who enrich the lives of others emotionally and intellectually, who have a vision for a better world and who take the lead in striving for it.

Your joining the University is sure to be a transformative and life-changing new chapter in your life. I share both your excitement and anxiety – and assure you of my guidance and support at every step of this new journey of empowerment! I am looking forward to everyone having a great and healthy year! I end with my good wishes to all of you.

(Dev Swarup)